
A PTA general meeting was held at the Iwata Elementary School gymnasium.

(1) FY2023 Annual Activity Report and Financial Results Report(2) Proposed amendment to the PTA constitution

(3) FY2024 Annual Action Plan and Budget Proposal (4) Election of officers in FY2024

The proposal was approved for approval. As an ingenuity for this year's PTA general meeting,

we will reduce the burden of advance preparation and reduce costs. In order to achieve this, the event was

distributed electronically in advance,  and participants were able to download it for the general meeting.

Participate in  It was generally well received by the people. In the course of various activities, we will actively

change the parts that can be changed. Such activities. We will aim for. In addition, I would like to thank all the

officers of the 2023 fiscal year who were in charge of the general meeting for their hard work over the past year.
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★★★This year's board of directors consists of 10 members. Best regards.★★★（Honorifics）
Chairman        鳥井清志 （Kiyoshi Torii） ☆Naka-Iwata(District1)
vice president 加藤雄一 （Yuuichi Katou） ☆Kita-Iwata(District3)
vice president 川村基樹 （Motoki Kawamura) ☆Higashi-Iwata
vice president 加藤礼子 （Reiko Katou） ☆Hirakawahonmachi
clerk 夏目綾香 （Ayaka Natsume） ☆Kita-iwata(District3)
clerk 松下実央 （Mio Matsushita） ☆Kita-iwata(District3)
clerk 山田賀奈子（Kanako Yamada） ☆Naka-Iwata(District2)
accounting 福井千裕 （Chihiro Fukui） ☆Naka-Iwata(District1)
Accounting Audits對馬友里江（Yurie Tsushima） ☆Hiraoka
Accounting Audits盛田美希（Miki Morita） ☆Kita-iwata(District1)

At the same time, we sold recycled school supplies before and after the general meeting. It is an income activity as 

one of the PTA activities. Gym clothes and hats that have become unfit during the six years of school life, and other 

items collected with the goodwill of parents, are sold twice a year and sold at any time by the Kokusai Classroom. 

Children grow quickly, and it is a little difficult to replace them frequently, or it is almost time to get a new one 

when it is in the upper grades, so even if it is old, it is well washed and cared for, so there are many people who 

buy it, and the sales amount this time was 12,700 yen, which was popular. ♪ The income will be carefully used to 

purchase the necessities of the children's school life. Thank you to everyone who cooperated with the exhibit. The 

next sale is scheduled for a disaster prevention drill in September.



↑↓ As a PTA, we helped set up the room the day before, guarded and guided each gate on the 
day of the event, organized the bicycle parking lot, patrolled and cleaned the toilets used, and 
cleaned up after the event. Thank you to all the PTA members, Kokusai committee members, and 
volunteers Mr./Ms. for their cooperation.

It was a perfect sports day with very nice weather!
It was an impressive sports day where we were able to see the sparkling appearance of the 
children up close, and we were able to see the traces of their growth and efforts.
We would also like to express our gratitude to all parents for their cooperation in wearing 
wristbands and replacing them during viewing this year. Thank you very much.

School Safety Mail Sponsorship Office 

♡ I want to be a dental clinic that is always close to me Arai Dental



I participated in a class for 5th grade 
students using an ecogram (an analysis of 
a person's personality into five areas of 
the mind and a graph of one's strengths 
and weaknesses) to make it easy for 
anyone to take a personality test and find 
their own strengths and weaknesses. As a 
result of answering some questions, I was 
able to discover my strengths and 
weaknesses. In addition, by reflecting on 
myself, I was able to create an 
opportunity to think about how to actively 
be aware of behavior patterns and ways 
of thinking, and how to think and act. I 
think it is very important for children to 
correct their own habits and the parts 
they want to change in order to build 
relationships in the future. And I wanted 
them to value their own individuality and 
develop their good points.

1st School Health

committee

From 4:30 p.m. on Wednesday, May 8 and Tuesday, June 4, members of the Iwata School District Voluntary 

Crime Prevention Blue Patrol Team, teachers, PTA officers, and committee members visited the school district 

to ensure the safety of the children. We rode in a car with a blue patrol light and patrolled on five routes (Kita-

Iwata, Hirakawa-Honmachi, Naka-Iwata, Higashi-Iwata, and Iwata Sports Park). Along the way, we stopped at 

convenience stores and pharmacies and exchanged information while asking the people at the shops how they 

were doing. At each park, we looked around to see if the playground equipment was damaged, whether it 

could be used safely, whether there were trees or bushes that deteriorated visibility, whether there were any 

perverts, and whether there were any perverts, while imagining things related to the safety of children. On 

the way, if the child is playing alone and is playing in a worrying way, call out. By the way, it is said that the 

Blue Patrol Squad patrols about 100 days a year. Also, this time I was patrolling with the teachers, so I 

realized that there were many children who looked at us and greeted us properly, and that the greeting 

exercise was also thorough. What I thought after participating in the watch team this time was that even in an 

era where it is difficult to talk to children other than one's own children due to the weakening of connections 

between people, I am very grateful for the presence of the Mr./Ms. of the Blue Patrol Squad who are 

responding quickly for the safety of the school district. I realized once again that I need to be involved in 

activities to make the environment a better place to live.

PTA "Child Watch Team" 
School District Patrol



Iwata 
Elementary PTA 

and various

Relations

April ~ July

→ Sunday, May 19, we cleaned the 

civic hall jointly with the Mr./Ms. of the 

school district residents' association. 

Not only Iwata Elementary School 

children, but also local people clean up 

twice a year so that they can always 

use it cleanly.

↑ Every year in May, the general meeting 

of the Toyohashi Elementary and Junior 

High School PTA Liaison Council, an 

organization of 74 elementary and junior 

high schools in Toyohashi City, is held. You 

will learn that there are various forms of 

PTA activities in different regions. We're 

not the only ones who are having a hard 

time.

← is an executive committee for creating a 

livable life, which brings together many people, 

including the school district residents' association, 

teachers, senior citizens' associations, residents' 

committees, and social and physical education 

Mr./Ms.committees. We discuss various issues so 

that the people living in the Iwata School District 

can live safely and securely.

↓ We, PTA officers and committee members, 
hold PTA committee meetings together with 
teachers four times a year. We try to share 
information such as preparations for each event, 
reflection on activities, and requests for future 
activities. In addition, it is a place where you can 
hear from the teachers about the daily school life 
of the children, and it is also a place to foster 
communication between the teachers and their 
parents.


